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Message to all RT Chapters: 

 
**Dues for 2022 have gone up 

from $30.00 to $40.00** 
 

 

All current membership dues 
are now $40.00 a year. Any 
questions call Artie at the 
National Office 908-369-5439 

 New Jersey Events 
 

 
 

January 2022 
1/16 National: Regular monthly meeting, Manville, VFW, 1PM 
 

February 2022 
2/20 National: Regular monthly meeting, Manville, VFW, 1PM 

2/21                           President’s Day!!! 
 
                                                     

Check Facebook, Twitter or Website for updates! 
   

 

Rolling Thunder® XXXIV 

NATION WIDE “Ride for Freedom” 

Sunday, May 29, 2022 
 

Information is posted on 

Rolling Thunder® Inc. National Website 

www.rollingthunder1.com 

 

 
 

Volunteers Made Wreaths Project Success Again!!! 
On Saturday, December 18, 2021 Rolling Thunder® Inc. National members 

participated in the Eighth Annual “Wreaths Across America” project, placed 

wreaths on 1,650 graves at the Somerset Hills Memorial Park Cemetery and 

Mausoleum in Basking Ridge, NJ. 

 

Most of all, Rolling Thunder® Charities, Inc. would like to thank all the people, 

businesses, and organizations that helped us meet our financial goals for this 

great event. Thank you to the volunteers from All Over! 

 

We deeply appreciate everyone’s help. 

 
Joe Weaver  & Gus Dante 

Rolling Thunder® Inc. 

 

VENDORS NEEDED in  

New Jersey  
 

Rolling Thunder® XXXIV 

NATION WIDE “Ride for Freedom” 

Sunday, May 29, 2022 

 

Email – rtnj1@att.net 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
When one American is not 
worth the effort to be 
found, we as Americans 
have lost. 

 

  

In Memory  - Page 3 

Chapter Events –  Page 4 

Biographies POW/MIA – Page 5 

Monthly Meeting Minutes – Pages 6-7 

http://www.rollingthunder1.com/
mailto:rtnj1@att.net
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://store.tidbitstrinkets.com/blog/?tag=roses&ei=lc2qVM-AO8aYyAS78oKYAw&bvm=bv.82001339,d.aWw&psig=AFQjCNGdkXx2_YbQqp-ynruoOnUUTuLK3w&ust=1420566214434909
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Mission Statement 
The major function of Rolling Thunder®, Inc. is to 
publicize the POW/MIA issue:  To educate the public that 
many American Prisoners of War were left behind after 
all previous wars, and to help correct the past and to 
protect future veterans from being left behind should 
they become Prisoners Of War –Missing In Action.  We 
are also committed to helping American veterans from 
all wars. 

 
Rolling Thunder®, Inc. is a non –profit organization and 
everyone donates his or her time because they believe in the 
POW-MIA issue.  All meetings must be orderly and every 
member must be heard.  Everyone is as important as the 
next.  Everyone has different views and we must all work 
together in an orderly manner. 
 
Every Chapter must have an agenda to run a meeting.  
Everyone must get their turn to talk about any issue that 
concerns Rolling Thunder®, Inc. and its members 

 
 
 
The Constitution and By-Laws of Rolling Thunder®, Inc. will not be 
changed or altered by any Chapter and everyone must abide by 
this constitution.   

 Meetings are held on: 

3rd Sunday of every month at 1:00PM 
Meeting Location: VFW 600 Washington St. Manville, NJ 

(unless otherwise indicated in the events section) 
 

ARTICLES IN THIS NEWSLETTER ARE NOT 
NECESSARILY THE VIEWS OR OPINIONS OF 

ROLLING THUNDER®, INC. 

 
To offer information to the newsletter it must be submitted by the 

15th of the month to get in the next month’s newsletter. 
 

Newsletter Editor:  National Office 
P.O. Box 216, Neshanic Station, NJ  08853 

Phone : 908-369-5439     Fax : 908-369-2072 
Email :rtnj1@att.net 

Website:  www.rollingthunder1.com 
 

Come Check us out on Facebook and Like Us! 

Officers: 
Executive Director  
President  
Vice President  
Secretary  
Treasurer  
Chairman of the Board 
 
Board of Directors: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alt. Board Members: 
Alt. Board Members: 
 
POW/MIA Chair of 
Honor Coordinator 
 
National Veteran 
Rights Officer 
Head of Security &  
Sergeant-at-Arms 
 
 
Quartermaster 
 

 
Artie Muller 
Joe Bean 
Edward Crabtree 
Brenda Einhorn 
Nancy Bottrel 
Ted Zabohonski 
 
 
Tim Charous 
Dan Heulitt 
Andy Kerr 
Joe Kotch 
Tom McAtee 
Joe McIlvaine III 
 
Tom D’Alessio 
Berney Jarosz 
 
Matthew Chionchio 
Frank DeGregorio 
 
 
 
Dan Heulitt 
  
 
 
Rob Stroka 
Bob Piscopo 

 
908-369-5439 
610-792-3626 
908-930-1920 
609-330-0040 
908-996-0081 
215-778-3606 
 
 
908-892-7942 
732-740-1645 
908-380-9116 
732-688-2935 

908-797-4200 
732-685-7054 
 
732-968-3880 
732-484-8120 
 
732-677-6162 
732-252-4185 
 
 
 
732-740-1645 
 
 
 
908-797-2312 
732-926-8331 

 Media & Public Relations 
rollingthundernationalmedia
@gmail.com 

 
Run Coordinator 

Jackdaniels7292021@gmail.com 
 
Sunshine Committee 
katebarna@gmail.com 
 
Packages for the Troops 
fentz77@gmail.com 
 
Chapter Reports/ 
Relations 
 
Chapters Activity Report 
 
 
Education Committee 
 
WWII/Korea War 
 
Gulf War Affairs 
 
Gold Star Mothers 
Committee 
 
NJ Mission of Honor for  
Cremains of American 
Veterans 

Mike Maloney 
 
 
 
Gerry Franke 
 
 
Kate Barna 
 
 
Frank Fentzlaffl 
                       
 
Elaine Muller 
 
 
Elaine Muller 
 
 
Gary Domanski 
 
 
Gus Dante 
 
 
Dina Fritz 
 
 
Al Gashler 

609-434-3400 
 
 
 
609-577-8898 
 
 
570-242-7998 
 
 
610-381-4361 
 
 
908-730-6711 
 
 
908-730-6711 
 
 
908-369-4785 
 
 
908-240-3201 
 
 
908-328-8870 

 
 
908-783-9836 
 

 
Federal Legislative & Government Affairs 

  VA Hospital Visits 
 

Tom McAtee 908-797-4200 

 
rtngva@gmail.com 

 
Berney Jarosz 
 

 
732-484-8120 
 

  
Color Guard 

 
  Gary Stansbury 

 
732-616.6110 

 
Government Links 

 
www.house.gov 

 
www.senate.gov 

 KIA Service & Remembrance       Deb Teall 
 
 

908-917-3990 

Congress Operator 
 

202-224-3121 
 

  Junior Members Comm. Pat Kerr 732-388-0864 

Membership Committee/Junior Membership/Roster: 
Mike Bottrel    Foxyzz28@aol.com   609-306-5248 

 Flame of Freedom 
www.rtflameoffreedom.com 

John McKendree  
662-607-0611 

http://www.rollingthunder/
mailto:katebarna@gmail.com
http://www.house.gov/
file:///C:/Users/Rolling%20Thunder/Desktop/Documents/Nikki/www.senate.gov
mailto:Foxyzz28@aol.com
file:///C:/Users/Rolling%20Thunder/Desktop/Documents/Nikki/www.rtflameoffreedom.com
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ROLLING THUNDER® INC. 2021 EVENTS SCHEDULE  
REVISED 12/28/21 

 

ALL EVENTS CANCELLED TILL FURTHER NOTICE 
 
 

Monthly  National:  
Monthly  National:  
Monthly  NJ3:  
Monthly  NJ3:  
Monthly  IN2:  
Monthly  MS1:  
 
Monthly  MS1:  
Monthly  MS1:  
 
Monthly NC2:  
 

 
 

10/13/2021  US NAVY BIRTHDAY (10/13/1775) 
11/10/2021  US MARINE CORPS BIRTHDAY (11/10/1775) 
11/11/2021  VETERANS DAY 
 
 
12/7/2021   Pearl Harbor  
 
 
 
 
 

2022 Chapter Events Calendar Form 
 

Publication in the National Newsletter, please allow at least Three (3) months prior notice to the event and/or flyer. The following information is require, either by 
Form, E-mail or to be Faxed to Joe Bean, Rolling Thunder® Inc., P.O. Box 216 Neshanic Station, NJ 08853. If you prefer this form to be e-mailed to you for completion, 
contact rtnj1@att.net  
 

Chapter State & #:_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Event Contact Person:_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Event Name:______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Day/Date of Event:________________________________________ Time of Event:____________________________ 
 
Event Location:___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Other Pertinent Information:_________________________________________________________________________ 
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Dyke Augustus Spilman, 1Lt / Major 
(Wildwood, NJ) 

 

Dyke Augustus Spilman, 1Lt / Major – Wildwood, New Jersey 
MIA – North Vietnam/Laos – September 27, 1966 

 

Dyke Augustus Spilman was born on September 15, 1941 and called Wildwood, New Jersey his home 
of record before shipping out to serve his nation in Vietnam. He was a First Lieutenant in the U.S. Air 
Force and served as a member of the 16th Tactical Reconnaissance Squadron. 
 

MISSION 

On September 27, 1966, an RF-4C Phantom II (tail number 650862) with a crew of two took off from 
Tan Son Nhut Air Base, South Vietnam, on a nighttime photo reconnaissance mission to targets near 
the Demilitarized Zone (DMZ) between North and South Vietnam. That flight was manned by US Air 
Force 1Lt. Dyke A. Spilman and Maj. Joseph M. Stine. 

The last radio and radar contact placed the aircraft in the vicinity of grid coordinates XC 824 917. At 
that time the aircraft was scheduled to descend for low-level entry into North Vietnamese airspace, 
and therefore the loss of radar contact was considered normal. However, a scheduled radio call to the 
on-site air controller was not placed. When the aircraft failed to return to base, the two crew members 
were declared missing in action. Other aircraft in the area received no emergency beeper signals or 
other transmissions following the loss of contact. The aircraft’s estimated point of fuel exhaustion 
would have been on the border of Laos and North Vietnam, about five miles north of the DMZ. The 
reason for the aircraft’s disappearance remains unknown. 

First Lieutenant Dyke Augustus Spilman’s remains were never recovered. 

After the incident, the U.S. Air Force promoted 1st Lt Spilman to the rank of Major (Maj). Today, Major 
Spilman is memorialized on the Courts of the Missing at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. 
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ROLLING THUNDER®, INC. 
NATIONAL MEETING MINUTES – December 19, 2021 
 
The Rolling Thunder® National meeting of December 19, 2021, was called to order by President Joe Bean at 1:15pm at the VFW in 
Manville, New Jersey. National Chaplain Ed Crabtree gave the invocation. The membership had a moment of silence for those still Missing 
in Action and for those who gave their lives for our Country. The membership pledged allegiance to the American Flag. All officers and 
board members were in attendance with the exception Dan Heulitt and Tim Charous. There were sixty-five members, seven guests and 
one Junior Member 
 
 
Ted Zabohonski Chairman of Board: Read the Mission Statement 

 
NATIONAL PRESIDENT JOE BEAN: Before we on to the Secretary’s report, if you are making a motion, please stand up and 
state your name. This also applies if you are seconding the motion 

 
National Secretary Brenda Einhorn: MEETING MINUTES:  The abbreviated minutes for the November 2021 meeting were read by 

Brenda Einhorn National Secretary. A motion to accept the minutes as read was made by Matt Chionchio and seconded by Joe Kotch 
Anyone wanting to see the full minutes you can see me at the break. None opposed. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Nancy Bottrel, National Treasurer read balances in the accounts. Anyone wishing to review account activity 

may see Nancy during the break. 
Anyone wishing to review account activity may see Nancy during the break. 
A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Jim Kosty, seconded by Tom McAtee. None opposed. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
GOVERRMENT AFFAIRS: BERNEY JAROSZ: 
 

Please see website for my monthly report – www.rollingthunder1.com 
 
VA Hospital Committee Tom McAtee:  I have a new contact at Lyons VA. I am hoping to have more information in January. Joe 

Weaver you did a fantastic job 
 
Media: Tom Dalessio: No Report  

 
KIA Report, Deb Teall: For the month from November 19 to December 19, 2021, I am sad to report the death of an American Naval 

officer. 
As reported in the Military Times, Cmdr. Brian Bourgeois, age 43, died December 7 after sustaining critical injuries during a fast-rope 
training exercise in Virginia Beach. He was the commanding officer of Navy SEAL Team 8. 
 
POW MIA CHAIR, MATT CHIOCHINO: I Spoke with Tony Zuzio from the HOG Chapter regarding the placement of a POW/MIA Chair 

at Shoreline Harley Davidson located in Long Branch, NJ with a projected date of Saturday, May 21, 2022, Armed Forces Day. We will 
be meeting with Tony this week (Week of December 20,2021) to work out the details. As soon as a final date is set, Rolling Thunder ®, 
Inc. National will get an update. 
A follow up message was left for Eric Singer from the Monmouth County Prosecutor’s Office inquiring about setting a date for a 
POW/MIA Chair dedication. We are waiting on his return call. A follow up email was sent to Teresa Kneller with the Boro of Freehold 
regarding a POW/MIA Chair dedication.  
 
Membership, Mike Bottrel: Please pay your 2021 dues and sign the sign in sheet. Dues were due in February. Dues are going up next 

year to $40.  
 
GERRY FRANK, Run Coordinator: No Report 

 
Education, GARY DOMANSKI: No Report. 

 
Andy Kerr, Food Drive and Junior Members: We have one new Junior member, and her name is Anna Beth. She is making cards for 

her dad and grandfather. We have a book about Rolling Thunder that is geared to the young. If you have children or grandchildren bring 
them with you. We need the young to learn and continue for those of us getting older. I want to remind everyone to remember our Food 
Drive in March.  
 
Mission of Honor: No Report 

 
Gold Star Mothers: No Report 
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NATIONAL PRESIDENT JOE BEAN: We are not taking a break. We are going to go straight through so we can have a little Christmas 

get together. I want to thank everyone for yesterday. Joe Weaver you did an excellent job. Thank you. You, your wife, and your 
daughter, who is an excellent singer, did a fantastic job. We may have your daughter Memorial Day. We are going ahead with the 
lighters. I will be ordering them this week. Everything is going well. The chapters across the states are doing good. Quite a few of the 
chapters did Wreaths Across America yesterday, including Kentucky, which I give them a lot of credit, considering what they are going 
through from the storms that hit there. I checked with the chapters in Kentucky, and they assured me they are good and will pull through 
this. My heart is with them and ask you to keep them in your prayers. I appreciate everyone who came out yesterday. Everything went 
well. Gus Dante, I give you one minute at the mike. 
 
GUS DANTE: I want everyone to enjoy your Christmas and have a Happy New Year. I just want to thank Joe Weaver and his family for 

taking the bull by the horn and making Wreaths across America a success. I also want to thank Berney for stepping in and helping. Let 
us, give them a standing ovation. 
 
NATIONAL PRESIDENT JOE BEAN:   

 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ARTIE MULLER:  

Remains returned. See Artie’s in memory page in the Newsletter:  
I am glad to see everyone here and healthy. Thank you to everybody who showed up yesterday. It is an awesome event, and it really 
makes the cemetery look great with the flags and the wreaths. I look forward to next year and it being a good one, better than this one. 
Have a Merry Christmas and a healthy safe New Year. Let us all say a prayer for our country. 
 
VICE PRESIDENT ED CRABTREE: Thank you all there is no greater Christmas gift than to have a God I can pray to and to belong to 

a great organization such as this one, and to have all the people who stand behind us to support our Veterans. 
 
Patches Earned: 
 
Rocker and Eagle:                        Boot Patch:  

Robert Anderson  
 
SUNSHINE, SUE WEAVER: 12/13 Gus Dante and Family, National, condolences, his brother passed away 

 
Wreaths Across America, Joe Weaver:  First I want to thank Rolling Thunder National for allowing me to take on our Wreaths across 

America project. A special Thank you goes out to Gus Dante , Co Chairman Elaine Muller , Berney Geroze and of course my wife Sue 
for being by my side helping throughout the past several months. I also want to recognize and thank John Halasz for the effort that he 
put into fund raising in which resulted into a substantial contribution. Thank you, Karen, and Nez, for being involved and showing 
interest in the donation table setups. Thank, you Gary for your help and setting up and participating in our Ceremony. Thank you, Frank 
Armenio and the Vietnam Veterans association chapter 327, for participating and being a key part of our Ceremony. To cut this short I 
want to thank Everyone who participated and was involved and contributed to Rolling Thunder Nationals Wreaths Across America 
project.                                                                                                                                                    
 
Elaine Muller, Newsletter & Bike Tickets: We have made progress. We got the raffle tickets. We, have to label and record them. 

Hopefully, they will be out right after New Year’s. The bike is not in. Harley is behind schedule. We hope the bike will be here in 
January. Next month I will have the tickets here and mailing them out to the chapters. People will be delivering the tri-state ones. 
Wreaths Across America worked out great. It was overcast but we survived it. The program at the Sayreville school was wonderful. I 
wish everyone a Merry Christmas. We have a lot of sandwiches. They came from Jersey Mike’s who always supports Veterans. God 
Bless everyone, hang in there and keep the faith. 
 
 
NATIONAL PRESIDENT JOE BEAN: This time of year, we give out awards to National members in appreciation of their dedication to 

National. National Appreciation Awards were given to MaryKay McKeith, Joe and Sue Weaver and Joe MacIlvaine. 
We are going to take a little break while Elaine finishes getting the food ready. I will wait to pull the 50/50 ticket so during the break you 
can get yours. Does anyone have anything for the good of the organization.  
 
Berney Jarozs. I am not sure if everybody knows this, but a lot of people send cards to our Veterans overseas and New Freedom Farm 
is doing a thing for the animals. They are asking if everyone could send Christmas cards with $1 to vote for your favorite animal. The 
animals that help the Veterans. Everyone knows that we have H’ Thor, Harold’s horse, and he is in the lead right now. Each vote is a 
dollar. Go on the website, send a message to Lois. Let us help H ’Thor win this thing. 
 
CORE JAR: $125. and 50/50: $310. Winner received $155. 
 
 
NATIONAL PRESIDENT JOE BEAN:  Can I have a motion to close the meeting? Motion was made by Mark Crabtree and seconded by 

Joe MacIlvaine. None opposed. Meeting closed at 3:17 
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ROLLING THUNDER® INC. 
 “ T h a n k s g i v i n g ”  

IN 

March FOOD DRIVE 
PLEASE BRING FOOD ITEMS TO THE March 20, 2022 MEETING 

(at THE VFW MANVILLE, NEW JERSEY) 

 

 

THE FOOD BANK NEEDS THE FOLLOWING ITEMS 
 

CANNED MEATS (stews, corned beef, spam, chicken, turkey) 
PARMALAT MILK, CEREAL (hot & cold), PANCAKE MIX, SYRUP 

CANNED FRUIT (regular & no sugar) 
CANNED VEGETABLES (regular & no salt) 

SPAGHETTI SAUCE, RAVIOLI, SPAGHETTIOS, PASTA (boxes, mixes) 
TUNA, MACARONI & CHEESE, WHITE or BROWN RICE (regular & mixes) 

CANNED SOUP, CANNED TOMATOES, CANNED GRAVY 
CEREAL (hot & cold), SNACKS (bars, pudding, Jello) 

Also needed is hand soap, diapers/wipes, dish & laundry detergent 

Paper towels, shampoo, toilet paper, toothpaste, deodorant 

 

 

ALSO NEEDED IS - “BACK PACK FOOD” 
BEEF STEW (small cans), VIENNA SAUAGES (small cans) 

TUNA (3 oz. pull-top cans & bags), CHEF BOYARDEE CANNED PASTA (7 oz.) 
JUICE BOXES, PUDDING CUPS, FRUIT CUPS, JELLO CUPS 

RAMEN NOODLES, CEREAL (small boxes) 
SNACKS – (individual packs, pretzels, cookies, bars) 

MAC & CHEESE (microwaveable packets) 
“Please no glass containers” 

ALL DONATIONS WILL BE COLLECTED AT THE MARCH MEETING 
ASK YOUR FRIENDS, NEIGHBORS, CO-WORKERS, LOCAL FOOD 

MARKETS TO HELP 
 
 

All items collected will be donated to the 
 Community Food Banks of New Jersey 
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Help Rolling Thunder® Charities 
 

 

 

 

Amazon will donate 0.5% of all eligible purchases to  

Rolling Thunder Charities 
 

All you have to do is sign up: 
it is free to sign up and there is no price difference on items 

 

1. Go to smile.amazon.com  

2. Sign in using your Amazon username and password 

3. Search for Rolling Thunder Charities in the search bar 

4. Select Rolling Thunder Charities, Neshanic Station, NJ 

5. After signing up, go to smile.amazon.com to make your normal Amazon 

purchases. 

a. It may be helpful to bookmark smile.amazon.com so you can find the site 

easily when you are ready to make purchases 

b. Rolling Thunder will only receive donations on items purchased from  
If you use the Amazon App on your smart phone, follow these instructions: 
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POW/MIA “WE WILL NEVER FORGET" 

2021 
Rolling Thunder ® National Inc. 

Lyons VA Hospital Visits – CANCELED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Community Living Center ~2nd Fl. 

 

January  

March  

May  

July  

September  

November  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

PTSD Ward  

Bldg. 143BE - 1st Fl. All-Purpose Room 

(Please bring a dessert) 

 

February  

April  

June  

August, Sunday (VA Picnic)  

October  

December 2, Weds. (Holiday Party) 

 

Recreation Dept. (908)-604-5810 or (908)-647-0180 Ext. 4327 (Days) 

Please obey speed limits on VA grounds 

ROLLING THUNDER®, INC. 

NEWSLETTER 

 

 

 

 
 

POW/MIA 
“We Will Never Forget” 

 

 WWI 
WWII 
Cold War 
Korea 
Vietnam 
 

3,343 
72,784 

126 
7,676 
1,592 

 

 


